
 Lake Canyon Mutual Water Company

POST OFFICE BOX 866 LOS GATOS, CA  95031-0866

lakecanyonmwco@yahoo.com
www.lakecanyon.com
BOARD MEETING MINUTES: July 15, 2015
Bud Everts called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Bud Everts, Rebecca Cabral, Terry Truong, and Kirk Epperly.  
Also present:   Barbara and Phil Abel, Jennifer Plisco-Johnson, Marco Casillas, and Stacey Johnson.
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Rebecca moved to approve the previous month’s minutes as reviewed. Terry seconded. The motion was approved by all 4 board members.
Financial Report:  The board reviewed the P&L, Balance sheet, bank statement, and supporting documents for the previous month. The beginning bank statement balance for June 2015 was $116,676.74 and the ending was $114,139.13. All claim requests for the emergency tank funding grant from the State were submitted for a total of $34677. Terry moved to accept the financial reports as reviewed. Kirk seconded. The motion was approved by all 4 board members. 
Water usage report:  The board reviewed the water meter readings. The “unaccounted water” amount was reduced substantially due to the repair of the distribution line leak. The bookkeeper will distribute the bills for June use above the 100 gallon per day cap next week. The community has done an exceptional job conserving over the past several months. Bud reported that the water quality report for the previous month was good.
Maintenance report:  A pinhole leak at the filtration was found and repaired by Phil. Tom and Kent began to tar fill road cracks on Manzanita. Workman’s comp was discussed and it was determined that Tom, hired as a contractor, does not need workman’s comp for himself but anyone he hires will need to be covered by Tom’s construction company.
Communication and Correspondence:  

1) Karen Nishimoto called inquiring about additional grant documentation. Bud fielded her questions.  
2) Jeremiah and Terry indicated to the board verbally that next fiscal year they would not be able to continue on the board.
New/Old Business:

1) Annual meeting – The board discussed the policy around community notification of the annual meeting. The bylaws require that the annual meeting be held in July and that notification is post marked 14 days prior to the meeting. 
2) Jennifer suggested that the annual meeting be scheduled for the April/May time frame which is before the vacation season. This would allow a greater potential for quorum and the ability to determine any rate changes prior to the beginning of the next fiscal year. The board discussed this approach and agreed that May would be ideal.
3) Delinquencies – There are 7 delinquencies that will not get proxies. The number of total votes would be 55 votes. A quorum of 51% would 27.5 votes (50%) rounded up or 28 votes. 
4) Budget – Kirk reviewed the budget with the board. This included an average of the past four fiscal years. The companies income was approximately $137K and the companies expenses were around $95k. the next steps for the board are to begin building reserves and start paying for some of the capital improvement plan projects.
5) Capital Improvement Plan – If the company were to complete the projects it has in the queue over the next 5 years the total project cost would be $780k. That would be approximately $13k each parcel. The board also reviewed the “Future and Ongoing Costs” document that Barbara and Phil submitted to the board. These line items have not been added to the Capital Improvement Plan as of yet.  
6) Six-inch line replacement - Marco indicated that the 6” line may be too large a diameter and indicated that he would look into the County requirements for wharf hydrants. There have been two quotes from engineering firms to perform a preliminary project engineering report. The cost would be approximately $20k. The board discussed starting the Six-inch line replacement project beginning fiscal year 2016/2017 if financing could be obtained.
7) The board discussed the rate recommendation for the annual meeting which consists of a monthly dues increase (from $190 to $200), a consumption fee of $.01 or $.02 over the baseline be implemented, and a reduction of the current 10% dues prepayment discount to 5%. The consumption rate would start in January of 2016 assuming the drought is not still in play. The following motion was issued: Terry made a motion to recommend to the members that the monthly dues be raise to $200, that a consumption fee to be implement by the board prior to January, and that a reduction of the 10% dues prepayment discount to 5% be made. Kirk seconded. The motion was approved by all 4 board members. The board agreed to attempt to get the billing out in August. 
8) The board discussed the fact that traditionally the membership voted on dues increases but the bylaws state that it is the board’s responsibility to set the dues in July.  Bud asked which approach the board would like to take. The board determined that an advisory vote from the community at the annual meeting would be appropriate.
Adjournment:  Kirk moved to adjourn to the annual meeting at 2:30 PM July 26, 2015 at 19605 Manzanita Drive. Rebecca seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:35 PM. 
